
 
Airport Advisory Committee 

Summary Minutes 
October 15, 2018 

6:00 PM 
City Hall - Council Chambers 

 
Committee members present: Erin Sitterley, Joel Wachtel, Craig Baker, Roger Kadeg, Doris 
Cassan, Roger McCracken, Douglas Hill, Jeffrey Guite 
Staff: City Manager Joseph Scorcio, CED Director Steve Pilcher, Sr. Asst. City Attorney Mark 
Johnsen, Government Rel. & Communications Mgr. Kyle Moore, Executive Assistant Lesa Ellis 
Councilmembers in the Audience: Peter Kwon 

 
TOPIC ACTION 
Call to Order 6:05 PM 
Public Comment none 
New Chair and Member CM Wachtel new chair. Mayor Sitterley stated that former chair Mike Siefkes 

has moved out of state.  She appointed Councilmember Wachtel as the chair 
and will be appointing another councilmember to the committee shortly. 

Approval of the Minutes The minutes from the last meeting dated 7/16/18 were approved as written. 
Nov 5 Volunteer 
Appreciation Lunch 

Exec. Asst. Ellis reminded the committee of the invitation and asked for 
RSVP’s. 

SAMP Scoping Comments Clare Gallagher provided statistics and an overview of the process.  
 
Over 300 attendees according to sign-in sheets from the open houses; 5,000 
page hits online open house; over 3000 viewed; received multiple comments 
with an estimate of about 750 comments. 
 
Port & FAA reviewing all comments; will prepare a response in early 2019. Will 
report out to Port Commission and mail out to parties. Environmental review 
documents in late 2019.  
 
Steve Pilcher reviewed the City’s comments and those of the four cities. 
Highlighted concern about breaking the analysis into pieces. Will email out 
background report to committee members.  
 
Discussed SASA:  Project not dead, but not being analyzed in this current 
proposal.  
 
Airport Advisory Committee members commented that noise impacts in the 
area along 12th Ave. S need to be addressed as well as health impacts from 
increasing air traffic and fumes, as well as vehicle access concerns with 
growth in TNC and taxis. 
 
Committee member requested by Ms. Gallagher provide TNC report. 
 

Aviation Noise/ Emissions 
Symposium 

Mr. Scorcio noted that the materials were sent to the Committee.  The City is 
considering identifying both staff and others to attend.  Mike Siefkes and Steve 
Pilcher attended last year.  This year’s dates and location are March 4-6, 2019 
in Jacksonville, FL 
 

Port’s StART Committee  Mr. Scorcio and Ms. Gallagher discussed some of the issues interfering with 
the effectiveness of the Committee created as an advisory committee to 
Aviation Director Lance Lyttle.  There was acknowledgement that the public 
may have seen this as an avenue for venting frustrations but it has become 
disruptive to the effectiveness of the StART Committee whose makeup 
includes city officials, community representatives, FAA, airlines, and 
transportation at the table looking to work together constructively to find 
solutions.  A subcommittee is specifically looking into noise issues and 
possible mitigation strategies.  The next meeting is October 24. 
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Department of 
Commerce’s Sea-Tac 
International Airport Study 
Advisory Committee 
(SSAC) 

Mr. Scorcio reported that the City worked with the legislature to study existing 
impacts and conditions of the airport.  The study is funded ½ by the State, and 
matching funds from the cities of SeaTac, Burien, Des Moines, Federal Way, 
Normandy Park, and Tukwila.  Department of Commerce delayed the start of 
study to restructure the format for representatives from the public.  The City 
Council appointed Roger Kadeg as our citizen representative to the 
Washington State Department of Commerce Sea-Tac Airport Study Advisory 
Committee (SSAC), and he attended the first meeting earlier today.  
 
The Department of Commerce Sea-Tac Airport Impact Study will study data on 
both the impacts and the benefits of the airport.  
 
He added that a parallel study is being conducted by the UW in regard to 
ultrafine particulates; Councilmember Kwon is involved in that study.  
 

Future Meeting 
Schedule/Topics 

Future Meeting Schedule/Topics: 
 Crime Updates by Chief Carl Cole 
 Updates on StART and SSAC 
 Port Update January by David Soike or designee: First Phase 

NorthSTAR Opening Feb-Mar 2019 
 Port will provide an update on the IAF in January 
 Update on crime statistics (Jan or Feb 2019)  
 Invite other agencies: 

o Sea-Tac Tomorrow 
o McGee (replacing Menzies) 

 Comparison of City/Port authorities  
 Port advertising and taxi stand programs referred from 9/12/17 Council 

Meeting 
 Schools – crimes are often committed by youth 
 ILA – Port is advertising to use city roads during the busy seasons 

Round Robin Comments Property crimes discussed at Hotel/Motel Tax Advisory Committee. 
Next Meeting: November 19, 2018   
Adjourn 7:26 PM 

 
Handouts:  2018 SAMP Outreach flyer 


